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LAND USE PROBLEHS OF SETTLEHEHT FRIH6E ZOHES IH ADRflRIflH REGIONS 

In the course of aoclal-econoaic developaent land u«« shovc con-
stant changes reflectlng the space changes of b u l e act.ivlt.les 
(settleaent, lndustry, agriculture, infrastructure and recreatlon) 
and the relationshlp betveen thea. 

Even so, studles concerning land use often concentrate on agricul-
tural land use, or, aore rarely, they dlfferentlate betveen the 
types of urban land use necessary to tovn planning. More coaprehen-
slve land use analyses are blocked by several factors. Aaong thea 
are the lntrlcacy of the problea and the fact that the data avalla-
ble are lnadequate, terrltorlally extremely heterogeneous and only 
true of different terrltorlal unlts. Moreover, lnterest ls scarce. 

Hovever, need for rational land use, especlall? vhen it coaes to 
the lntensive utllization of the environaent, calls for studles 
alalng at exploring relationshlp and the changes vithin it. But the 
rapid deterloration in the quallty of the environaent, it seeas, 
defines the conflict zones vhere both the qualitatlve (envlronmen-
tal) and the guantitative (terrltorlal) probleas of econoay are 
numerous. Settlement fringe zones are territories like this. To 
study these zones is the nost important task at present. Changes ln 
land use (both in space and tirne) are more frequent here and it is 
also a "bump lane" of envlronmental effects coming from different 
directlon, vhere it is aostly settleaent-lndustrlal effects that 
-vin*. 
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The problem is especially conspicuous when we look at settlements 
developlng extensively in an agrarlan region. Settlements like this 
are numerous on the Hungarian Great Plain. 

In si* Great Plain countles (Bacs-Kiskun, Bekeš, Csongrad, Hajdu-
Bihar, Szaboles-Szatmar, Szolnok) amounting to 39 per cent of the 
territory of the country can be found 44 per cent (2 872 thousand 
hectares in 198B) of the territory agriculturally cultlvated. They 
provlde half of the total agricultural produce. 

Slnce 1950 (when the socialist industri a 1 izati on started) the prod-
uctlve land of the country has been decreasing at a pace that ex-
ceeds the earlier one. Thus, it has fallen back from 92,2 per cent 
measured in 1950 to 88,7 per cent in 1985. Decrease in agrarian 
land is even more rapid (from 79,3 to 70,3 per cent). It has been 
sped up by the increasing afforestation. Tendencies on the Great 
Plain have been a little more favourable. Though the decrease of 
agricultural regions »as near national value, the decrease of pro-
ductlve lands was, because of even more widespread afforestation, 
smaller in proportion. Parallelly, the proportion of non-productive 
lands on the Great Plain has lncreased more slowly, that is from an 
essentially equal level through the country in 1950 to 10.0 per 
cent ln the region, uhile the proportion in the country has reached 
11.3 per cent (Table 1). 

Ali these blts of informatlon may be useful from the point of view 
of monltoring regional and national tendencies they are hardly 
enough from the point of vieu of the concrete planning of sensible 
land use and that of the improvement of environmental economy beca-
use they consist of data aggregated on extremely large areas. 

As detailed territorial data are lacklng we have to approach the 
problem from the side of activity forms and potential data sources. 

In spite of the Land Protection Act becoming more and more severe 
since 1961 Land Offices has only been asked for permission since 
1980 as to functional changes of lands exempted from agricultural 
use. In line with this the exemption of more than 81.000 hectares 
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has been authorized in the country in five years after 1980, in 
many cases the exemption has not taken plače, though. 63,8 per cent 
is used for afforestation and 16,0 per cent for raising water mana-
gement. From the point of view of the environmental protectlon, 
however, it is other antropogenic changes of agricultural regions 
that are the most important. 10.0 per cent of authorized changes of 
functions vas aimed at "other" new use (i>ostly for settlement deve-
lopment), 6,7 per cent at lndustry and mlning and 3,5 per cent «t 
the spreading of road and railroad netvork. 

Table 1: The Rate of Major Land Ose Categorlea ln Hungar? and 
on the Great Plain (6 Counties) 

1950 1960 1965 1970 1975 1980 1985 

Productive Land 
Hungary 92,2 
Great Plain 92,1 
Agricultural Area 
Hungary 79,3 
Great Plain 87,8 
Forest 
Hungary 12,5 
Great Plain 5,9 
Land esempted 
from Cultivation 
Hungary 7,8 
Great Plain 7,9 

91,5 90,6 90,3 
91,8 91,1 90,8 

76,8 74,7 73,9 
85,0 83,3 81,9 

14,0 15,3 15,8 
6,3 7,0 8,1 

8,5 9,4 9,7 
8,2 8,9 9,2 

90,0 89,2 88,7 
90,6 90,2 90,0 

72.8 71,2 70,3 
80.9 79,7 78,9 

16,6 17,3 17,7 
8,9 9,6 10,2 

10,0 10,8 11,3 
9,4 9,8 10,0 

The latter conversions have taken plače mainly ln settlenents and 
thelr fringe zones. Deduclng from the earlier tendencles of indus-
try and settlement development we can say that changes alght have 
occured in the same way in times uhen there vas no statlstical 
registration of conversions. To illustrate these we are presenting 



cone examples from the Great Plain, uhere conflict zones may mean, 
because of the characteristics of agrlcultural environs and speci-
fic urbanization, a more lmportant problem. Ne have used cartograp-
hic and remote sensing (aerial photography) methods. 

The stlaulus of the second phase of urbanlzation in Hungary vas so-
cialist lndustrializatlon, vhich started later, in early 1960's, on 
the Great Plain. This fact implied some elements of planning: the 
decentralization of industry, parallel with the intensive develop-
ment of Szeged and Debrecen, uas aimed at the extenslve industrial 
development of some central settlement on prepared industrial te-
rrltories in them. This had its economic advantages, but, at the 
same tirne, the concentration of industry on relatively small areas 
inereased the number of potential and aetual conflicts. 

In the čase of Szolnok (80 000 lnhabitants, 1985) plans direeted 
industrial activities touards the southern "industrial park" of the 
town, although the industrial ring is being developed in the north 
and uest fringes too. Nearly half of the southern industrial zone 
had been bullt up by the 1980's and the area of prepared industrial 
estates had approached the size of the bullt-up area of the toun in 
the early 701 s (Fig.l). 

In Mittfszalka (19 000 lnhabitants, 1985; Szabolcs-Szatmžr County) 
industry has Just been planted on areas already having infrastruc-
ture ln the v e s t e m frlnge of the settlement. The built-up rate of 
the industrial zone (about 200 heetares) uas more than 50 per cent 
in the 1980's (Fig. 2). 

In B£kescsaba (70 000 lnhabitants in 1985), beside of the old sout-
hern area, in the uestern fringe an area uhere mainly services will 
be available is developing, uhereas in the north a new industrial 
park is coming into being with industrial units newly planted or 
taken out from residentlal areas (Fig. 3). 

Using cartographic and aerial photography Information we can deal 
with land use changes similar to the ones mentioned above in a more 
detalled uay. We present an example through following the develop-
ment of the northern fringe of the toun of Bekžscsaba , uhere the 
Northern Industrial Estate is developing. 
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The area studied is nearly 380 hectares. It uas defined by the area 
covered by aerial photographs taken in 1985. Hithin this area the 
industrial estate in the same year occupied 209,7 hectares. Land 
use and land cover schemes (Fig. 4) as a result of the interpreta-
tlon of aerial photographs from different years betveen 1950 and 
1985 partition the nain forms of functlons. The utllizatlon of 
areas of agricultural nature is treated ln a rather detailed vay 
wlth an eye to the fact that the spreading of an industrial estate 
is always to the disadvantage of agricltural areas and that during 
spreading the nature of cultivatlon on agrarian lands surrounded by 
industrial objects vili also change (detached farmhouses, gardens, 
orchards, small parcels, large fields). From this point of viev, lt 
is very remarkable, parallel vith the gradual dying out of detached 
farmsteads, hov "closed" areas become unfll for cultivatlon by 
large fields and hov they turn into lands vith saall parcels. 

Interpretation schemes can be the source of cartographic and atati-
stlcal Information as to hov the industrial estate develops ln 
tirne, hov resldentlal areas grov, vhat types of land use changes 
can be dlfferentlated, vhat aain future converslons can be fore-
seen. 

We can apply slallar aethods vhen studying other land use changes 
accoapanylng urbanization. 

Gerla has been adminlstered by Bektfacaaba slnce 1984. This village 
is one of the fev rural settlements ln B6k<s County the populatlon 
of vhlch has not decreased for the past decades: the number of 
lnhabitants ln 1983 vas the same as in 1960 (1420 people). Meanvhi-
le, the number of dvelllngs together vith the bullt-up area of the 
village have increased considerably, vhlch, besides, refers to a 
remarkable improvement in social conditions (Fig. 5). 

There is an outcome of the raising urbanization, vhlch is not yet 
common on the Great Plain nevertheless typical, namely that recre-
atlonal settlements are brought about. Szanazug, vhlch is situated 
at the confluence of Rivers Fekete and Feh£r Krs, meets the ve-
ek-end and partly long-term recreational needs of people living 



mostly ln Bekescsaba (20 km). There can be found both private se-
cond houses and company week-end recreation camps. Resort planning 
has been developing rapidly here since the middle of the 70's. The 
area built up with rest-houses and week-end cottages »as 19 hecta-
res ln 1980 uhereas in 1985 it vas almost 30 hectares (Fig- 6). 
Private and company resort buildings altogether provide 350 beds. 

Hhat ve have discussed so far represents an important part of the 
problems concerning the present urbanizatlon of the settlements, 
namely, the land use and envlronmental conflicts ln the fringe 
zones of settlements and agrarian territories. We have referred to 
some difflculties and the vldespread use of the aerlal photography 
ssethod, by means of vhlch ve can carry out further effective retro-
spective analyses and monitoring in the flelds of resources rese-
arch and envlronmental economy. 
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Fig. 1. The building-up of the southern industrial area of 
Szolnok 

Fig. 2. The building-up of the industrial area of Matčszalka 

the built-up area of the 
town in the early 1970's 

iHlI new residential area 

••.".] new industrial area 

the frontier of the 
industrial zone planned 

For legend see Fig. 1. 



Fig. 3. Industrial zones in Uekescsaba i n t h e early 19 ti O' s 



Fig. 4. Changes in land use in the north of Bekescsaba between 
1950 and 1985 on the basis of aerial photography inter-
pretation 



Fig. 5. Increase in the built-up area of Gerla on the basis 
of aerial photography interpretation 

built-up area in 1964 

i S built-up area by 1985 
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Fig. 6. The development of Szanazug recreation settleinent on 
the basis of aerial photography interpretation 
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PROBLEflRTIKfl NASELITVE IN IZRABE TAL U ROBNIH KHETIJSKIH PREDELIH 

Povzetek 

Dosedanja razprava predstavlja pomemben del problemov v zvezi s 
sedanjo urbanizacijo naselij, namreč Izrabe zemlje in konflikte 
okolja v obrobnih naseljih in agrarnih področjih. Opozorili smo na 
nekatere tetave ln na široko uporabo metode fotografiranja iz zra-
ka, s pomočjo katere lahko Izpeljemo nadaljne učinkovite retrospek-
tivne analize ln nadzorovanje na področjih raziskovanja naravnih 
virov ln ureditve okolja. 


